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Next CSSC monthly Trustee meeting Tuesday 23 OCTOBER at 3pm.

Guidelines for Panui Contributors

Deadline for contributions to the November issue is:
SUNDAY 14 October.

Email your news, notices, advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams, handy hints.
Send content as word, pages & open office document, or post, phone or drop into CSSC.
Contributions welcome, though not always used. CSSC may edit contributions.
For our advertising rates, see our website: cssc@colville.org.nz
Getting the Panui if you live outside the free delivery area:
For an electronic copy: email us with 'subscription' in the subject line.
For a mailed copy: email/phone us. Subscription cost is $25 per annum.
Contact us on 07 866 6920 Email - panui@colville.org.nz

Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of CSSC.

	

FARM SHOP 
COLVILLE VILLAGE 

	

	

OPEN  IN JUNE  
So pop in for some coffee and cake, fresh sammie 
or a hot Hereford burger and chips.  And don’t 
forget our amazing 100% pure Hereford Beef 
cuts you can take home.    

 

100% HEREFORD BEEF BURGERS  *  HOT CHIPS  *  COFFEE  *  
BAKING  *  PICKES ‘N’ JAMS  *  LOCAL ART  *  REAL FRUIT 

ICECREAM  *  MEAT  
2318	Colville	Road,	RD4	COROMANDEL	3584	
herefordnapickle@gmail.com	Cathy	Ward	07	866	6937	
www.kairaumatipolledherefords.com	

	
	

	

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) would like to gratefully
acknowledge the following funding organisations:

Department of Internal Affairs, NZ Lottery Grants Board, Ministry for the Environment,
COGS, Creative New Zealand,Trust Waikato, Ministry of Social Development, Child
Youth and Family, Ministry for Culture & Heritage, Waikato Regional Council, Sky City
Hamilton, Thames Coromandel District Council, Department of Conservation, World
Wildlife Foundation, Rural Communities Trust, The Tindall Foundation, ANZ Staff
Foundation, Coromandel Bizarre Trust.

Kia ora,
Spring has sprung, and the grass is growing. Hopefully the weather will

cheer up as the summer months approch .
Out on the mud flats the Oyster catchers are pairing up for the breeding season
and out in the river channel the ducks are leading their little duckings out and
about.

OCTOBER
Come in and try our new SACRED GROUNDS COFFEE by an

up and coming coffee roasting Company.
We are now offering 2 sizes of ENVIROCUPS and are as

always happy to use your own cups.
Icecream season is upon us. Bring the kiddies in for a

refreshing real fruit Icecream and a play in our playground
while you relax and enjoy a delicious coffee, icecream or a

tasty treat.
We are on the lookout for casual summer staff.

Pop in or give us a call if you’re interested.
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN

COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

The Colville Project Update
WHERE TO NEXT
After the recent disappointment of missing our funding target, we are taking stock.
However, the vision of the Wellness and Education Centre as Stage 1, still stands strong.
We may not have a confirmed location but, collectively. We need to raise the funds so we
can build once we do.
TCP TRUST FORMALLY REGISTERED

The Colville Project Trust is now registered, and wants to hear your creative ideas on how
we as a community can reach our goals. Our initial trustees are Dr Kate Armstrong,
Bronwyn Blair, Frederick Church and Jo Herbert. The new Trust has formal plans to involve
more stakeholder representatives as trustees in the future.

COME ANDMEET US
Project team members will be attending a number of community events over the
coming months, including the Colville Market Day and Tangiaro Spring Festival.
Please come see us and share your thoughts.
Look out for further dates and events on the website
https://www.thecolvilleproject.nz/
and FaceBook page.
https://www.facebook.com/thecolvilleproject
TCP ADVISORY GROUPS:
We are looking for volunteers to work in a number of advisory groups and invite you
to request an Expression of Interest. Please email cdw@colville.org.nz stating which
of the following areas you would be interested in supporting:
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EPIC	WORKING	BEES	
Spring	 has	 been	 busy	 in	 the	 nursery	 with	 many	 hands	
making	 light	 work	 filling	 bags	 with	 soil	 to	 raise	 our	
seedlings.	 A	 big	 “Thank-You”	 to	 everyone	 who	 has	
volunteered	their	time	to	help	out	and	be	part	of	the	fun!	
We	 couldn’t	 do	 it	 without	 you.	 A	 big	 “Thanks”	 also	 to	
Hereford	n’	a	Pickle	 for	 the	wonderful	catering.	Our	 final	
nursery	 spring	 working	 bee	 is	 planned	 for	 Saturday	 27	
October,	10am-2pm-	love	to	see	you	there.		
	
COLVILLE	BAY	NEWS-	297	CHC	TRAPS	IN	ACTION		
You	 might	 have	 spotted	 our	 CHC	 trap	 boxes	 around	
Colville	Bay,	after	all	there	are	a	lot	of	them!	A	total	of	132	
rats	and	435	mice	have	been	caught	 since	 the	beginning	
of	 the	pest	management	project	with	 a	 large	number	of	
mice	being	caught	and	tracked	in	the	coastal	wetland	and	
grassland.	 Mice	 eat	 insects,	 lizards	 and	 bird	 eggs.	 They	
also	eat	plant	seeds	which	reduces	food	available	for	birds	
and	 can	 slow	 reproduction	 of	 native	 coastal	 grasses	 and	
sea	meadow.	 Using	 the	 upright	 double	 bar	 traps,	 which	
catch	 both	 rats	 and	 mice,	 has	 proven	 to	 be	 a	 good	
strategy	for	targeting	both	species	at	once.		

KŌWHAI	WELCOMES	SPRING	
The	distinctive	burst	of	yellow,	and	the	flurry	of	tui	in	the	branches.	Kōwhai.	There	are	8	
species	of	kōwhai,	most	often	found	beside	streams	or	on	the	edges	of	the	forest.	The	
one	 native	 to	 Colville	 is	 Sophora	microphylla	 or	 small	 leafed	 kōwhai.	 The	 nectar	 is	 a	
favourite	for	tui,	korimako	(bellbird),	kākā	and	kererū.		
	
Interested	in	growing	kōwhai	to	help	the	Colville	Harbour	Care	project? 
We	can	help	with	seed	collection,	supply	potting	mix,	trays	and	pots,	and	give	advice	on	
germination	and	transplanting.	Please	contact	Beth.	(details	below).		

	

UPCOMING	EVENTS	

Saturday	27th	October:	LAST	SPRING	WORKING	BEE	AT	CHC	NURSERY	10am	–	2pm		with	BBQ	lunch	
Please	RSVP	so	we	can	be	sure	there	is	enough	kai.	
October	12	th:	SWAP	WEEDS	FOR	TREES		
This	popular	event	 is	returning	to	Colville.	CHC	and	Waikato	Regional	
Council	 will	 host	 the	 annual	 event	 in	 the	 Colville	 Hall.	 Look	 out	 for	
posters	 further	 details	 or	 watch	 our	 facebook	 page.	 This	 is	 a	 great	
opportunity	 to	 swap	 a	 bag	 of	 weeds	 for	 a	 native	 tree,	 get	 those	
mystery	plants	identified	and	get	some	practical	tips	on	how	to	get	rid	
of	them.	
Contact:		 Beth	at	CSSC	(Weds-Fri)		

p-	07	866	6920		 	
e-	chccoordinator@colville.org.nz	

“The	communities	of	Colville	working	together	to	
create	a	healthy	harbour”.	
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE
SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

Seniors Fishing Group
The small boat is available for seniors who wish to go fishing. Contact CSSC and you
will be connected with the available skipper to arrange a suitable time and place.

COLVILLE KAI BOX
FROZEN PRE COOKED MEALS NOW AVAILABLE.

$10.00 per MEAL PICK UP OR GET DELIVERED via R.D.

CONTACT CSSC 866 6920

Dear Colville Music Club and Colville Harbour Care,

We would like to thank you for giving us the opportunity to raise funds towards
our 2019 World Challenge trip. Because of your generosity we have been able
to raise a large sum towards our goal and are now one step closer to making
this trip a reality.

Yours Sincerely,

Coromandel Area School
World Challenge Team

	

 
 
Hello everyone,  

We had our AGM this month and it brought a change to our Board of Trustees. Aimee Bearda has stepped 
down and Robyn Vinten from Tuateawa has joined.  Aimee will continue to provide website support, and for 
this and for her service as a Trustee, we are very grateful.   

September is a month of planning for October’s fundraisers.  This year we will have a table at the Colville 
Market on Labour Weekend Saturday and have a stall and raffles and collect the Gold Coin Entry at Tangiaro 
Spring Festival on Sunday, the same weekend.  A busy one for the Trust!   

To help us make the most of these opportunities we need to refresh our supply of items for market sales and 
items for the raffles.  If anyone has anything they would like to donate, please contact the Trust at 07 866 
6618, or drop in any time.   

Enjoy that spring sunshine! 
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Hot News from Colville Brigade
The 2018 AGM saw new Fire Chief Barry(Bazza) Ross appointed.
Justin Ward was thanked for his management and guidance as Fire
Chief through the hectic transitional time of moving into the FENZ
(Fire and Emergency New Zealand) operational system.

We had a busy time over the New Year and holiday period and then
things really slowed down (thank goodness)! We intend stepping up
our training with the secured mentorship of Les Ward whose
 experience as former Colville Fire Chief for many years is invaluable
to our future success.

FENZ intends to be active in community ‘fire and emergency
 prevention’ highlighting the four ‘R’s - Reduction, Readiness,
 Response, and Recovery’. This is the main focus of our area (Region
2 - Waikato) fires have only been 20% of the call outs in the last
year.  A lot of our responses have been to assist ‘medical
 professionals’. We are moving into a new environment focusing on
communication with our Northern Coromandel community
 including our partner Brigades, Port Charles and Kennedy Bay.

Active Community awareness goes a long way to prevention and
preparedness - any questions - regarding: floods; sandbagging;
fire permits; smoke alarms; extinguishers; debris removal please let
us know - Fire Chief Bazza 021 0858 4243.

It is encouraging to see so many new members - Bazza is eager
that we get practical active training experience before the ‘peak’
summertime season and he plans to include Karuna Falls, Little Bay,
Tuateawa, in training exercises.

We are keen to have fire practice on any piles of debris that you
would like gone! 

Colville Cooperative Society Ltd and Colville General Store Ltd

Annual General Meeting

To be held at Forager’s Kitchen, 2314 Colville Rd, Colville

on Saturday 13th October, 2018 at 1pm All Welcome

Bryan: 021 799 056 Joanna: 021 739 398

www.gardentools.nz LIFETIME GUARANTEES
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Kia ora koutou

We have heard the first pipi wharauroa (shining cuckoo) calling in the bush, so its official from

nature, that Spring is here. Something great to do as you drive our country roads is to count the

puawananga or bush clematis which is out in vivid white clusters right now.

Just letting you know Dr Kate is away the first two weeks of October. We will have our wonderful

locum Sue Greig in the clinic over that time. We will also have Freya, our final 6th year student for

2018 with us till the end of October.

We plan to have two 4th year students coming before the end of the year too – an important

placement for them as it can be their first exposure to rural practice New Zealand.

Once again we are encouraging our registered patients to link in with Manage My Health which is

the patient portal which gives you access to your medical record. This allows you to see your notes,

test results, make appointments and request repeat prescriptions on line. To be honest, having our

registered patients using Manage My Health is a real help to the clinic as it can save a lot of time,

but it also gives people a chance to ‘manage’ their own health. All it requires is for you to have your

own email address. The reception team are pretty slick at getting it sorted at the clinic and once

home or when using your own mobile device, you simply need to log in using the temporary

password provided when you sign up, reset your password and ‘hey presto’ you are in! We are

striving to have at least 40% of our patients using this, over the next while.

We have had a couple of people upset lately because they have been asked to come to the clinic

rather than simply get a repeat prescription via a phone call. There are regulations in place that

require our clinical staff to see people within certain timeframes, depending on what medication they

are taking. We have been tightening up on this lately and urge our patients to understand that we

have to see them in order to continue prescribing some medications. While on the topic of

medication, if you have been to see a specialist or you have had your medication altered please

alert us when you next visit as sometimes we are not kept up to date with your medicine changes.

This will certainly help us to keep you well, by ensuring you are on the right medications.

Enjoy the warmer days,

The team at Colville Community Health Centre

COROMANDEL PHARMACY Opening Hours: Mon - Fri 8.30 - 5pm ph ( 07) 866 8702 Sat 9.am - 1pm.

COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE

Hot News from Colville Brigade
The 2018 AGM saw new Fire Chief Barry(Bazza) Ross appointed.
Justin Ward was thanked for his management and guidance as Fire
Chief through the hectic transitional time of moving into the FENZ
(Fire and Emergency New Zealand) operational system.

We had a busy time over the New Year and holiday period and then
things really slowed down (thank goodness)! We intend stepping up
our training with the secured mentorship of Les Ward whose
 experience as former Colville Fire Chief for many years is invaluable
to our future success.

FENZ intends to be active in community ‘fire and emergency
 prevention’ highlighting the four ‘R’s - Reduction, Readiness,
 Response, and Recovery’. This is the main focus of our area (Region
2 - Waikato) fires have only been 20% of the call outs in the last
year.  A lot of our responses have been to assist ‘medical
 professionals’. We are moving into a new environment focusing on
communication with our Northern Coromandel community
 including our partner Brigades, Port Charles and Kennedy Bay.

Active Community awareness goes a long way to prevention and
preparedness - any questions - regarding: floods; sandbagging;
fire permits; smoke alarms; extinguishers; debris removal please let
us know - Fire Chief Bazza 021 0858 4243.

It is encouraging to see so many new members - Bazza is eager
that we get practical active training experience before the ‘peak’
summertime season and he plans to include Karuna Falls, Little Bay,
Tuateawa, in training exercises.

We are keen to have fire practice on any piles of debris that you
would like gone! 

2299 Colville Rd, RD 4, Coromandel 3584
Phone 07 8666618. Fax 07 8666619 Our txt number for the clinic is 4335

Mon Tues & Thurs 9.00am – 5.00pm / Wed 10.00am - 5pm Fri 9.00 am – 4.00 pm
17th October only 10.00am - 1pm - GP Clinic at Port Charles
For after hours service phone the clinic number 07 866-6618.

Please listen to the message carefully.
The On Call person will be paged by the after hours service.
There is no answerphone service during the hours we are open

Remember - If it’s an emergency, dial 111
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SING in the SPRING: second get together:
Saturday November 10th , 10am - noon at Karuna
Falls Community House.
Following on from a great day of 14 voices singing in 3-part harmony

on the first day of Spring, we agreed we'd like to meet regularly!

Lovers of acapella harmony are welcome to join us. We do vocal

warmups, rounds and harmony songs from a variety of times and

places. Contact: Steph McKee 021-517749 - co-ordinator.

"Clay Time"
Anybody interested in clay work?

We meet at the Colville Cafe on the first and third Tuesday of every month.
2 & 16 October Cheers, Te Whanoa.

Meeting every Tuesday from 10 am behind the Colville Cafe for sewing - making rags to
bags as fundraising for the Colville Youth Sailing Academy, your own projects etc.
Fabrics and machines provided. Please bring your own thread, scissors etc. and koha
for room. Any questions call Jane: 021 048 4584.

SEWING GROUP

WRITE NOW - Northern Coromandel.
Kicking off on Sunday October 14th, 2-4pm, at Karuna Falls Community House.
WRITE NOW aims to be a writing support group for people currently working on writing
projects - at whatever stage. We'll meet up, catchup and WRITE NOW for one hour,
followed by afternoon tea/coffee. So if you are working in isolation, come along for
some writerly conversations and encouragement. The venue may move around the
district.
Stephanie Parkyn ( Little Bay) and Steph McKee ( Karuna Falls) decided to kick this off.
Steph Parkyn has published "Into the World", a historical novel based on the true story
of a French woman disguised as a man on a French exploration ship sailing around the
Pacific at the time of the French Revolution. A compelling story! See: Steph McKee has
self-published 2 poetry collections and is working on an environmental memoir/creative
non-fiction called "Reckless - Pokerenoa". Other local writers we know about are
working on screenplays, historical novels, poetry, short stories. We don't plan to do
"writing exercises" to share, as the exercise of moving forward with our projects is
enough! Join the Facebook Group: Write Now: Northern Coromandel
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Term ends Friday 28 Sept : Starts again Tues 16 Oct

Colville Bay Pre-School
colvillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz

We are open on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays from 9.00 to 3.00pm
New enrolments welcome!

20 free hours ECE and WINZ subsidies available.
Phone 07 8668 319 or email ( above )

Coromandel Town News
Boom, Bust & Beyond Guided Heritage Tours have certainly featured in the media over the last few
weeks following our launch on 31 August. We are currently operating tours on a Saturday morning at
11.30am, although tours are available at other times by arrangement. The walking tour of town starts
at the Information Centre and takes 1 to 1.5 hours.
Thinking of what to give as a birthday or Christmas present? How about a Boom, Bust & Beyond gift
voucher? Yes, that’s right -- something a little different and perfect for someone who enjoys history,
who loves Coromandel Town, or who you don’t know what to get. The cost is $10 per person. They
can be for an individual or a group of people. Give us a call or email (details at the bottom of the
article).

Saturday 15September we had a good turnout for the Pick It Up Now event, which was part of World
Cleanup Day. I would like to thank all those who participated: mums, dads, children and tourists!
Between them they collected eight bags of rubbish from Jacks Point to Hauraki Reserve. Amazing what
people leave or throw away. There are many bins in and around town and there is a recycling station
at the Refuse Centre on Hauraki Road, so no excuses to trash our lovely town. I have also noticed that
there are a few proactive people who instinctively pick up rubbish when they see it along their walks.
InterCity service which departs Coromandel at 11.17am will resume Saturday service on 6 October. At
present it is Sunday through Friday.

360 Ferry resumes their Friday Auckland/Coromandel service on 19 October. The Tuesday and
Thursday services resume 23 October when the ferry will then be operating five days a week. Bookings
can be made at the Centre.
Along with the longer days and warmer weather we start to get out and explore a bit more. Just a
note to remind you that we have over 11 walks in and around and far north of town. Pop in and see us
to get a map or purchase a copy of the beautiful Colville Trail Cards.
We also have for sale four unique greeting cards depicting some of our iconic buildings: Samuel James
Reserve, Meat Keeper and Star and Garter Hotel. They are $2.50 per card and great as birthday or
Christmas cards, especially if you are sending them overseas.

We love to help out our local community groups by promoting your activities, events, fundraisers and
such. Do contact me if you would like us to help spread the word via radio and internet.
Until next time, take care.

Coromandel Town Information Centre
Open 10am-4pm, Ph 07 866 8598 or 027 521 5560
Email: coroinfo@xtra.co.nz Website: www.coromandeltown.co.nz
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A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467

D & K
HOME IMPROVEMENT

HANDYMAN
Ph. David 07 866 7788

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

MEG	Operations	
Our	field	team	have	been	busy	over	the	last	few	weeks	re-cutting	and	marking	the	tracks	used	to	access	the	
lines	within	our	Rat	Attack	Project	at	Port	Charles,	replacing	older	traps	and	boxes	as	required.	The	weather	
has	made	this	process	slightly	challenging	and	has	put	us	behind	schedule	by	a	couple	of	weeks.	Things	are	
moving	along	nicely	now	though	and	as	this	goes	to	print	the	team	have	so	far	upgraded	38	km	of	track	and	
replaced	100	traps.	The	traps	are	set	out	in	50m	x	25m	grids	over	a	350	hectare	area.	The	work	in	the	Rat	
Attack	project	is	done	to	coincide	with	our	native	birds	breeding	season,	giving	their	off-spring	the	best	
chance	of	survival.	

October	is	Save	Kiwi	Month!	
We	have	a	few	things	in	the	planning	stage	for	Save	Kiwi	Month,	make	sure	to	keep	an	eye	on	our	Facebook	
page	to	see	what	events	we	will	be	holding.	

MEG	Kiwi	Sanctuary	August	2018	
Predator	&	pest	catch	data	from	our	Kiwi	Sanctuary	for	August	2018.	

Species	 August	2018	 Total	to	Date	

Feral	Cat	 	-	 35	

Hedgehog	 	-	 255	

Mouse	 	-	 17	

Possum	 	-	 8	

Rabbit	 	-	 67	

Rat	 36	 12,000	

Stoat	 10	 1,649	

Weasel	 		4	 779	

Would	you	like	to	become	a	MEG	Volunteer?	
We	are	always	on	the	lookout	for	people	keen	to	volunteer	in	the	northern	Coromandel,	maybe	you’d	like	to	
do	a	monthly	stoat	line,	help	clear	some	tracks	or	join	the	committee?	
We’d	love	to	hear	from	you,	just	drop	us	a	line,	info@meg.org.nz	or	call	Lettecia	866	6626.Don’t	forget	you	
can	follow	us	on	Facebook	to	keep	up	to	date	on	what	we’ve	been	doing.Have	a	great	month	everyone.From	
the	team	at	Moehau	Environment	Group	info@meg.org.nz	www.meg.org.nz	
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Waiau Hawk & Morepork Sanctuary - Opinion piece
The kiwi can be protected without the use of poisons. A number of enviro-
groups have demonstrated that, with a lot of hard work, considerable know-
how, local knowledge, enterprise and genuine purpose, kiwi numbers can be
effectively protected without the use of persistent animal poisons.
Unfortunately their work is largely over-looked and the enviro-groups which
are spreading animal poisons are getting all the publicity.
The groups spreading poisons are spoiling things for everybody else.
They tell us regularly how many rats and cats, stoats and weasels, mice and
hedgehogs, rabbits and even ferrets they have trapped, thousands of them,
and yet they never seem to trap any possums. It makes no sense. All this
trapping and no mention of how many possums they have poisoned. It is
uncomfortable living in an area or catching an animal which might be
poisoned. The poisoning attitude which prevails in these enviro-groups is
causing a split in a community which has been here since the place was
genuinely clean and green and want that cleanness back.

the foragers kitchen
Hi all, the Foragers Kitchen will be open Friday nights

from 5pm.

Cabinet food & coffee will be availible from 3 - 5pm.

Any enquiries ph Mike 027 3666 986

CSSC is seeking new Trustees
Are you interested in working with our Northern Coromandel Peninsula
communities to strengthen and build connections, capacity and
wellbeing?
We are looking to appoint new Trustees that are committed to our vision
of strong and vibrant remote communities in the northern Coromandel
Peninsula. New Trustees should expect to be active in the governance
team and work to ensure we achieve our mission and strategic goals.
If you have passion and skills, and some time to share, please download a
job description and expression of interest pack from the CSSC website or
collect from the CSSC Community Centre.

Expressions of Interest close: November 30 2018.
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 Mahamudra Centre is affiliated with the Foundation for the   
 Preservation of the Mahayana Tradition (FPMT) 

Mahamudra	Centre	for	
Universal	Unity	

Upcoming	Events	
October	

5	and	19	Fridays:	Free	Community	Lunch,	Noon	

5-7	Mindfulness	as	a	Way	of	Life	with	Hedwig	Bakker	–	centre	closed	to	visitors	
during	this	retreat	

19-28	Medicine	Buddha	Empowerment	and	Retreat	with	Geshe	Thupten	
Wangchen	–	centre	closed	to	visitors	during	this	retreat	

Wednesday	31	Lhabab	Duchen	(Buddhist	holy	day)	–	special	prayers	and	
practices	throughout	the	day	

November	–	Exploring	Creativity	and	Mindfulness	

2,	16	and	30	Fridays:	Free	Community	Lunch,	Noon	

10	Saturday:	Garage	Sale	–	check	next	month	for	details		

16-18	Flow	Arts	Weekend	with	Haylee	Harbottle	and	Sarah	Taylor	–	flow	circus	
arts	including	hoops,	poi,	with	mindfulness	practice	

23-25	Mindful	Photography	with	Sarah	Brooks	

8:30am	free	daily	guided	meditation.	Massage	with	Sarah	Taylor	and	body	work	
and	naturopath	services	with	Ness	Mack	available	through	the	centre.	Sunday	
10:30am	yoga	with	Kate	Shelley	is	on	break	until	November.	

2183	Colville	Road		07	866	6851	retreat@mahamudra.org.nz				

www.mahamudra.org.nz	

www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198
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Phone 07 866 6805

2314 Colville
Road RD 4,
Coromandel

colv
illest

ore@
colv

ille.o
rg.nz

Opening hours 8.30am-5.00pm 7 days a week.
Summer is nearly here and lots going on everywhere.

Our bulk supplies now once again include Earthwise Lemon & Aloe Vera Dishwash,
Earthwise Ultra Sensitive Fragrance Free liquid laundry soap and Earthwise Nourish Lily &

White Ginger hand soap.
Staff will pour so no messy store. Bring your bottles.

And what's more we are featuring a local stand showcasing products
such as Wine, Beer, Preserves, Dukkah and more.

Come and see.
$50 gift boxes also here for those you hold dear

Enjoy Summer.
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Suicide	Crisis	Helpline:		0508	828	865	(0508	TAUTOKO)	Lifeline:	0800	543	354	
Depression	Helpline:	0800	111	757	free	text	4202	
Outline:	0800	688	5463							Youthline:	0800	376	633	

HIMALAYA SHOP
Hi there,
well we are back and we have a new shipment
on the way . We will be open for Labour Weekend if all
goes to plan!

Cheers Rob & Net.

Home: 8666 865 Shop: 8667 224 Mobile: 021 139 7838
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525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel. 07 866 7616
Coro Refuse & Recycling Centre,

& Goldmine shop.

Hours:
Mon, Wed, Fri, closed

Tues & Thurs: 11am - 4.30pm
Sat & Sun: 11am - 5.30pm

Public hols: 11am - 5.30pm

Northern Coromandel
rubbish days for

OCTOBER

Tues 2 OCT

Tues 9 OCT

Tues 16 OCT

Wed 24 OCT

Tues 30 OCT

Please put your kerbside collections out by 9am.
We only collect glass left in official Council crates.

SEAGULL CENTRE

If you venture to, or can get
through to Thames,this is another
option for finding a bargain, just that little
something you've been looking for......

SAVE THE PLANET!

Staff Wanted
CHEF/COOK - PERMANENT PART TIME

We are looking for a person to assist the Head Chef in the kitchen. Must have past
experience in a commercial kitchen and must be able to work on their own and under
pressure. Position available immediately.

HOUSEKEEPING/CLEANER -PERMANENT PART TIME

We are looking for a cleaner to help with the maintenance of the chalets and main
restaurant area. Willing to train if no previous experience.
Position available immediately. Flexible hours to suit your lifestyle.
These positions would be more suited to local people as hours can vary in relation to
the seasonal nature of the business. We are looking for people who are willing to be
part of our small team and help with the success of Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat.

If this looks like it could suit you please call Jeanette on 07 866 6614.



If you would like a listing on the Panui events calendar, email the Panui Editor:
panui@colville.org.nz

REGULAR Events
Tues - Yoga at the Colville Hall cancelled from Sept 25 till Oct 23rd 10am-12pm
First & Third Tues of every month - 11am - Clay time at the Colville cafe
Every Tues - Sewing Group in the room behind the Colville Cafe from 10am
Every Thurs - Enliven at CSSC
Every Thurs - Candlelit Yoga at the Colville School Audio Room 5.30 - 6.45pm

Every 3rd Sat of every month Colville Harbour CareWorking Bee and BBQ at the
nursery 10am-2pm

September Event
Sun 30 - Sunday Evening Spirituals With Brooke at the Colville Hall 7pm.

OCTOBER Events
Fri 5-7Mindfulness as a way of life . Silent meditation retreat. Mahamudra Centre.
Fri 5 - FREE vegetarian Lunch at Mahamudra Centre.
Fri 12- Swap Weeds For Trees week, at the Colville Hall - contact Beth at CSSC for

details.
Sat 13 - Colville Cooperative Society Ltd and Colville General Store AGM at

Forager's Kitchen, 1pm.
Sun 14 - Panui cut off date.

Write Now at Karuna Falls Community House 2 - 4 pm.
Mon 15 - School -Term 4 starts.

Colville Bay Pre-School starts new term.
Fri 19 - FREE vegetarian Lunch at Mahamudra Centre.
Sat 20 - Colville Market Day 9-1pm.
Sun 21 - Tangiaro Spring Festival, at Tangiaro lodge ( Port Charles) -11am - 5pm.
Tue 23 - CSSCmonthly Trustee meeting 3pm.
Sat 27 - Colville Harbour Care working bee at CHC's nursery on Wharf road.

NOVEMBER Events
Sat 10 - Sing In The Spring, at Karuna Falls Community House -10am - 12.

OCTOBER EVENTS CALENDAR


